Silverthread Outdoor Recreation Club and Silverthreaders Club
Minutes for February 16, 2016 at South Fork Community Center

Elizabeth Baugh, president, called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 20 members enjoyed a
delicious Pot Luck Meal at 6:30 before the meeting.

The January Minutes were approved. The Financial Report provided by Bill Longfellow was also
approved.

Snowshoe Report by Wayne Moulds

e We had a Monday hike to Deep Creek in Creede. Even though it was on the icy side, we
had a good workout.
e | will be in Crested Butte next week. Doug will lead the hike on Monday.

Snowmobile Report

¢ Be safe when you go out on the trails. Notify someone to let them know when and
where you are headed to.

¢ The Colorado Springs Snowmobile Group will be here on Sunday (Feb 21, 22, 23). We
are having problems getting guides together. We will meet to organize and decide what
we are going to do within the next couple of days.

Grooming Report by George Powell

e We have plowed all except 18 hours.

We unloaded at 6 inches of water at Poole Table. Good snow on top.

There is avalanche danger because of the crust on top of the powder underneath. It’s
too warm now...We’re hoping for big snow!

Creede has no equipment and is not grooming. They are waiting for their new snow cat.
We have from 18 inches to 2 feet at Poole Table with lots of snowmobile traffic.

Don’t go to Alder or Aqua due to the slides on rocks.

Other Business:

e Frank Walter is in rehab at Del Norte. His sling comes off on the first. Nicki Becker
changed her mind regarding shoulder surgery.

o Jack Morris is out of the hospital. He had pneumonia and blood clots in his lungs.

e Edna and Barbara had birthdays.

e The 2016 directory will not go out until May when dues are scheduled.

The 50/50: Joan Wilson
The meeting was adjourned.

Margie Patterson, Secretary



